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 SCARS
South Canadian Amateur Radio 

                  Society

      December 11, 2004
The December SCARS meeting was called to order by Pres. KD5DOB with 25 members and guests in attendance. Following introductions the minutes of the November meeting were read and approved. 

Treasurer KT5OK reported we had 

$2807.07 in the bank and that dues for 2005 would be accepted. 

Repeater Report: No problems with the repeater.

CORA Report: With no meetings till next year Ken, N5KUK reported on the recent Skywarn Special Event. They used a B&W folded dipole at their site this year and had very good results with it.

Band conditions were not too good and most of their contacts were on 20 and 40 M. There was a suggestion that events like this be added to the club mass emailings to facilitate informing all members.

VE Testing: No exams given today.

Jim reported that the number of exams are down this year, resulting in the ARRL even cutting back on things.  Members were polled on if our testing should be moved to a different time and day.  President Bill also determined that at least 3 members were interested in upgrading and what could be done to help them do so. It was also suggested we get the club meetings and the VE testing included in the Norman Transcript Club notices. In an effort to attract new hams and members it was discussed that we have more special events, put together a Civic Club presentation, look into promoting Ham Radio to the schools and etc.
Net Report: The weekly ARES net and the 10 M Ragchew net are doing well.  We also need to make sure our nets are mentioned  on things like the weekly OKC Traders list. 

New/Used Equipment: N5SOF has a new Video camera and KT5OK a new Scanner with a “grabber” feature that captures any nearby transmissions. KD5JPR cautioned members about audio problems he had run into with some tapes.  N5AQ is back Echolink capable after reconfiguring his computer.

WD5HPU brought some gear for sale. 2 QRP 40 M rigs and a FT 7

Yaesu HF rig. Anyone interested contact Jim. 

Old Business: The Xmas party was fun for all.
New Business: Drew KG4SJE will be taking over the SCARS webpage and asked for input as to what was desired content for it.  A good page will also be a recruiting tool for us.

Next years 89’r Day will be April 23rd and we have been assured of a location at Andrews Park again. 

Technical Committee: A new feature coordinated by VP Don, WA5TAW. Today Jim WD5HPU gave a short presentation on trouble shooting circuits. In this case he experienced a resistor/capacitor timing circuit problem in a number stamping machine. The culprit turned out to be a broken capacitor lead, actually within the thickness of the circuit board, out of view, proving that anything can happen. But we know that..The problem is finding it…

Jake, KD5VGZ reminded us of the Technicians Prayer. “ Oh Lord help me get this thing back together the way it was before I started working on it” 

The meeting was adjourned.

73 de N5UMH 
